Organising Por Fairness at Work and Justice in Society.

Health Service Executive
RECEIVED
26 APR 2011

Con port
National Dir. HR



Office of the General Secretary Joe O'Flynn

/bd

21st April 2011.

Mr. Sean McGrath
National Director of Human Resources
Office of the National Director of Human Resources
Health Service Executive
Dr. Steeven's Hospital
DUBLIN 8.

## Dear Mr. McGrath,

I wish to acknowledge receipt of your letter dated 18<sup>th</sup> instant which was received today in respect of the National Trustees sub-Committee Report in respect of the HSE issue.

I was already in receipt of a letter from your colleague Ms. Smith dated and received on 19<sup>th</sup> April. I have forwarded a copy of her letter to my colleague Martin Naughton, Head of Finance & Administration with a view to assisting with the queries contained therein.

I would observe that Ms. Smith appears to misunderstand the numbers in the report and has erroneously came up with a figure for expenditure of "in excess of €5,236,299", when clearly the report states that the total expenditure from the levy fund account was €3,896,374. I point this out now, to ensure that such an erroneous number is afforded no future credibility.

I will be in touch in due course.

Yours sincerely,

Joe O'Flynn

GENERAL SECRETARY.

Ceardchumann Seirbhisi, Tionsclaíoch, Gairmiúil agus Teicniúil Services Industrial Professional & Technical Union